

## **MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL**

GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD

(391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

MIGS/ADM/T2/PRC/WS/PS/2022-0288

Dear Parents/Guardians,

## MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL - 9TH MARCH 2022 UPDATE

We continue to monitor and review our responses to confirmed cases of Covid-19 and manage the necessary guarantine guidelines to protect our community. You will have noticed our 'live' campus access information on the parent portal, offering up to date information if you are unsure to send your child/ward to school.

As we continue to experience cases, and several close contact notifications, we have created a dedicated email to report to the school. If you need to report a case of covid to the school please send this to MIGScovid.communication@migs.edu.my and either myself, Ms Reka our school nurse or Puan Zulina, our Head of Operations will record the information and respond to you accordingly.

In the Subject line of the email to assist us in our response, please start with either :-

1. Confirmed case

Followed by Name and Year group

2. Close Contact query

Followed by Name and Year group

As we move towards the end of the Term, we are pleased that we have managed to keep as many students safely in school as possible, and allow me to thank parents for their support and prompt communication of cases to us.

As we manage the identification of close contacts and the guarantine requirements, we review each situation thoroughly, considering items such as; the use of masks; the amount of physical distance; the size of the learning space etc If we are confident students or staff are not deemed close contacts we continue to allow campus access. We do this whilst as always recognising the importance of continued safety and the wishes of the parents.

For example, recently (on Tuesday morning) we made the decision to isolate Year 10 and send them for home quarantine and to return on the 14th of March.

Allow me to thank you once again for the continued swift and positive reactions to the changing circumstances.

Yours Sincerely,

JOHN P. BIRCH

Principal